Town of Evergreen
October 9, 2023

The October 9, 2023 Regular Town Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by
Chair Tim Kessler at the Evergreen Town Hall, W8896 Carlton Rd, Spooner. The
Pledge of Allegiance was said. The meeting was properly noticed.

Those present were Tim Kessler, Gary Scalzo, Tim Wallace, Larry Bascombe, Gabe
Deans, Brad Kildow, Laurie & Dennis Skayer and Julie Kessler.

Motion by Wallace, second by Scalzo, to approve the minutes of the September 11,
2023 Regular Town Board and the September 28, 2023 Special Town Board Meeting
minutes as presented. Motion Carried

Clerk Kessler reported that she completed 1 special assessment search, received a
completed notice of a new house on Yellow River Drive, completed the quarterly payroll
tax report and created a time sheet for the new full time employee. Motion by Scalzo,
second by Wallace, to approve the Clerk’s report as presented. Motion Carried

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Clerk Kessler. Motion by Scalzo, second by
Wallace, to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented. Motion Carried

Larry Bascombe reported that they have been brushing, patching and blacktop was
placed on Carlton Road. Gabe Deans reported that he put signs up. Chair Kessler
reported that he is starting to work on the pavement rating report that is due every 2
years. He is getting prices on a chip seal project for Greenfield Road from Jellen Road
to Carlton Road and for a chip seal with new rejuvenator oil for Tower Hill Road. He is
going to apply for a grant for Greenfield Road from Carlton to Highway 70. We also
received a request from the Town of Casey to apply to re-do Little Bass Lake Road and
both apply for grant funds at the same time.

Correspondences received: Human Society looking for funds. Town of Casey that they
will not do any extra work on Little Bass Lake Road.

Chair Kessler introduced Gabe Deans as the new full-time employee and he started
October 2.

Supervisor Kessler reported on things happening on the County level with the new jalil,
big election year coming up, Highway finishing up paving and the renaming of the
AgLLC committee.

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to review and approve the bills. Motion Carried

Motion by Scalzo, second by Wallace, to adjourn the meeting. Motion Carried

Submitted,
Julie Kessler, Clerk



